
Dear friends,
It's hard to believe that we've just completed our last full week of the year! We have had an incredible year together 
and have seen God move in powerful ways on our campus! It has been amazing to watch all of you grow in your faith 
and I believe that God is only just beginning a great work in each of your lives!
For those of you who are graduating, we are praying God's blessing and guidance over you as you step out into this 
new and exciting season of life. You will be missed but we are believing for only the best from here on out. If you are 
not yet graduating, I look forward to seeing you again in the fall! I hope you have a fantastic and restful summer!

Pray for the Summer Ministry Teams
Please pray for our summer ministry teams, ACTS and Crossing as they travel this summer ministering to various 
churches and camps throughout the region. Pray for their safety and that their ministry will impact lives.

Pray for the Summer Missions Trips
This summer, we have two groups of students traveling on mission trips to Sudan and Guadalajara. I am thankful for 
the hearts of these students and their passion to see lives changed all over the world. Pray for safety and for those they 
encounter to feel the great love of Jesus.

Pray for our Interns
We have 18 new interns joining our campus ministries team for the 2010-2011 school year! Please keep them in your 
prayers as they begin planning and preparing to lead their area of ministry in the fall.

Prayer
Please also take a moment to look over and pray for the needs of our community. I have attached the list of prayer 
needs. Let's join together and believe in the power of our God.

Have an amazing summer!

Blessings, 
Pastor Phil


